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Dr Emma Culver 
8 WEST HATCH MANOR 
RUISLIP 
HA4 8QT 
 

Dear Emma, 
 

I am pleased to confirm the offer of an award of an Oxford NIHR Biomedical Research Centre Clinical Research 
Career Development Fellowship to enable you to progress with your research here at Oxford.  The award available 
is to cover 50% of your salary (0.5FTE) on the E64 pay scale for two years from an agreed date in 2017. As discussed 
this funding can be used to supplement your 0.5 FTE clinical training post to create a locally funded honorary clinical 
lecturer post. An application to for the title ‘Honorary Clinical Lecturer’ is underway.  
 
 

Acknowledgement of BRC support in publications is a contractual obligation of the award made by the NIHR to 
support the BRC partnership.  All publications by BRC-supported or BRC-affiliated investigators that report 
clinical/translational work directly or indirectly supported by the BRC should include clear acknowledgement of BRC 
support.  Acknowledgement of BRC support should be made by including the phrase “Supported by the NIHR 
Biomedical Research Centre, based at Oxford University Hospitals Trust, Oxford.  The views expressed are those 
of the author(s) and not necessarily those of the NHS, the NIHR or the Department of Health.”  A PDF copy of the 
publication should be sent to Dr Denise Best (denise.best@medsci.ox.ac.uk). Please remember that NIHR do not 
fund any animal work. 
 

If you wish to accept this offer, please print and hand-sign the attached Appendix 1: Confirmation of Acceptance 
and return this to me by one of the following means: scanned and sent by email, post, fax, or by hand. 
 

Congratulations on being successful in a very competitive awards round and I wish you every success with your 
research and subsequent funding applications.  
 

Yours sincerely 
 
 

 
Denise Best   
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Appendix 1: Confirmation of Acceptance 
 
 

Joint Oxford Biomedical Research Centre &  
Oxford University Clinical Academic Graduate School  

Clinical Research Training Fellowship Award 
 
 

Name of recipient: Emma Culver 
 
 

 
I, Emma Culver, confirm that I wish to accept the funding award offer made in your letter dated 6th 
Nov 2017. 
 
I agree to abide by the terms and conditions specified in this funding offer letter. 
 
 
Print name: ………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 
Signed: ………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 
Date:  ………………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 
 
Please return this form as soon as possible to Denise Best at the address on the letter. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


